
LETTER TO THE EDITOR 

SUGGESTION FOR THE UPCOMING CONFERENCE: EMPHASIZING EDUCATION 

AND THE IMPORTANCE OF ATTENDING SCIENTIFIC CONFERENCES 

Dear Editor, 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to share my recent experience at the 34th TBS 

International Biochemistry Congress held from October 29th to November 1st, 2023, in Fethiye, 

Turkiye, organized by the Turkish Biochemical Society. As an attendee and a young 

professional, I was deeply impressed by the comprehensive and enlightening program and the 

impact it had on my education and professional development. 

During the congress, various crucial topics were presented, offering insights into the most recent 

and relevant advancements in the field of biochemistry. The educational sessions were 

invaluable, covering a wide range of topics, from the latest research findings to practical 

applications. What particularly stood out to me was the active mentorship program where young 

specialists were paired with experienced mentors from the board. These mentors provided 

guidance and shared the latest techniques, innovations, and methodologies. Additionally, the 

interactive sessions provided an opportunity for attendees to seek clarification and gain a deeper 

understanding of the subject matter. 

The congress's organizers demonstrated a profound commitment to education and the 

professional development of young doctors and professionals. It is my belief that similar 

initiatives can significantly contribute to the growth and advancement of the medical community 

in the Republic of North Macedonia. Therefore, I would like to propose incorporating a 

mentorship program and interactive sessions into the upcoming conference in North Macedonia. 

By emphasizing education and the importance of attending scientific conferences, we can 

provide young doctors and professionals with a platform to share experiences, learn from each 

another, and stay updated on the latest innovations in medicine. 

Attending such conferences is not only beneficial for individual professional growth, but also for 

the advancement of the medical field overall. The exposure to new methodologies, innovations 

and networking opportunities offered at these events is invaluable. It is my strong belief that 

implementing similar educational initiatives in North Macedonia will have a profound and 

positive impact on the medical community. 

Thank you for considering my suggestion. 

Warm regards, 

Melda Emin 

MD, Assistant at Department of ME Biochemistry, Faculty of Medicine Skopje 
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